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Sponsor Statement for House Bill 97 

 
49 states and the District of Columbia have self storage lien statutes. Alaska is the last remaining 

state without a self storage lien statute. These laws provide for a non-judicial foreclosure process to 

address and remedy nonpayment issues between the facility owner and the unit renter. Storage liens are 

the national standard for settling disputes between facility owners and unit renters. 

 

Self storage lien laws provide protections for unit renters. HB 97 would require facility owners to 

include specific information regarding the facility owner’s lien rights in the rental agreement. HB 97 

would also require the facility owner to wait at least ten (10) days after the unit renter’s default to begin 

lien enforcement. After ten (10) days, the facility owner would be required to send a default notice to the 

unit renter.  

 

If the unit renter does not cure the default, the facility owner would then be required to send a 

second notice of default to the unit renter that provides an additional 20-day window for the unit renter to 

cure the default. If the payment issue is not remedied, then HB 97 would permit the facility owner to 

proceed with a sale. The bill details that process and how proceeds from that sale must be applied.  

 

HB 97 also provides certainty and protection for storage facility owners. The bill would provide a 

specific statutory process for facility owners to follow to enforce their lien rights in the state.  
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